DURHAM UNIVERSITY STAFF CRICKET CLUB

The 23rd. Annual General Meeting was held on Thursday, 9th March, 1972 at 5.00 p.m. in the Senior Common Room at Grey College (by kind permission of the Master).

Those present were: Professor H.S.Offler (in the chair), Mr. A. Bell,

Dr. P. Collins, Dr. D.M.Hirst, Dr. S.Holgate, Dr. J.G.Holland, Mr. B.R.Lander, Mr.R.C.Lane, Mr. R.Pallister, Mr. D.C.Rogers, Mr. S.G.C.Stoker,

Dr. D.L.H. Williams, and Mr. B.E. Wetton.

- 165. Minutes The minutes of the Twenty-Second Annual General Meeting held on 4th March, 1971 were accepted.
- 166. Matters arising

With reference to Minute 159, it was reported that Mr. B. Cooke and Mr. A. Henderson had accepted the invitation to become Vice-Presidents of the Club.

167. Election of Officers for 1972

It was agreed to delete the name of Professor Abbott and Professor Birley from the list of Vice-Presidents and add the names of Mr. Cooke and Mr. Henderson.

The officers for 1972 were as follows :-

President : Sir Derman Christopherson

Vice-Presidents : Professor J.L.Brooks

Professor J.L.Burchnall

Mr. B. Cooke Dr. K.L.Ellis Rev. J.C.Fenton Ald. H. Ferens

Professor W.B.Fisher Mr. A. Henderson Professor H.S.Offler Mrs. W.A.Prowse

Col. L. Slater Dr. M. Weston Dr. T. Whitworth

Chairman : Professor H.S.Offler

Captain : Mr. B.R.Lander
Vice-Captain : Dr. D.M.Hirst
Hon. Secretary : Mr. B. Wetton

Hon. Treasurer): Dr. J.G.Holland

Hon. Auditor : Mr. B. Cooke

- 168. The Treasurer's Report was accepted with thanks. After much debate it was finally agreed to implement a new system of subscription for one season only, i.e. the payment of a flat rate of 50p per person for each match played.
- 169. The Secretary reported on the activities of the 1971 season and circulated results and averages. Again it had been a fairly successful season with some good individual performances and some entertaining matches.

170. <u>Fixtures 1972</u>

Details of provisional fixtures were circulated. It was hoped that extra fixtures could be arranged with Johnston School Staff and Hull University and Sheffield University Staff XI's.

171. Inter-Staff Festival 1972

The Secretary gave information on the proposed staff festival at Sheffield from 4th - 7th July. It was agreed to contact Newcastle with a view to sending a joint side. There was enough interest to indicate that this would be a possibility.

172. Any Other Business

- i) The possibility of Mrs. Jarvis not being able to serve teas for the forthcoming season was discussed. A contingency plan involving staff wives was agreed upon.
- ii) The Secretary would ask Mr. Jarvis to provide the usual Monday evening nets at the beginning of the Season starting at about 5.00 p.m.
- 173. The meeting closed at 6.00 p.m.

B. Wetton

Hon. Secretary